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"Together we thrive" 
Last Thursday, I attended the Annual
Leaders Day, where Principals from
across the state gathered to hear key
messages from the Minister for Education,
the Honorable Blair Boyer, and our CEO,
Martin Westwell. 

This event provided valuable insights into
the Department for Education’s (DfE)
Learn and Thrive strategy and an
opportunity to continue to deeply
understand and share how our work aligns
with its four key focus areas:
Effective Learners: Building strong
learning habits and skills.
Wellbeing: Ensuring students feel
supported and confident in their learning.
Equity and Excellence: Providing high-
quality learning opportunities for all.
Learner Agency: Empowering students to
take ownership of their education.

At our school, our current focus is Learner
Agency, ensuring students are active
participants in their learning journey.
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Key Dates

Empowering Students: Our Commitment to Learning

LUNCH WITH 
THE LEADERS

NAPLAN
12-24 March 

COLOUR DAY
wear your house team colours!
Thu 6 March

Adelaide Cup Public Holiday
Mon 10 March

National Close The Gap Day
Fri 21 March

School Assembly
Fri 7 March

This important work underpins our
commitment to literacy and numeracy,
amplifying the impact of high-quality
teaching and learning across the site.

What is Learner Agency?
Learner agency is about giving students a
voice, choice, and responsibility in their
learning. It encourages them to:

Set goals and take ownership of their
progress.
Make informed decisions about how
they learn best.
Develop problem-solving and critical-
thinking skills.
Reflect on their learning and identify
areas for growth.

By fostering learner agency, we are
equipping students with the confidence and
capability to take charge of their own
success.                                

                        (cont. page 2)

Harmony Day
Fri 21 March 

Governing Council Meeting
Tue 25 March
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School Calendar
https://willungaps.sa.edu.au/calendar/

Mistakes are part of the process.
Moving past them is success.

- unknown

Principal’s Quote of The Week

2025 Governing Council
Our Governing Council for 2025 was formed on 25th of
February at our AGM. I am pleased to announce the
following parents as your Governing Council for this year:

Amanda Eckert – Chairperson
Danielle Kenner – Vice Chairperson
Secretary - TBA
Kerryn Hennessy – member
Summer Boag – member
Gill Dowie – member
Ascha McCallum – member
Jessica Schulz – member 
Jess Zarnow – member
Rob Hall – community representative

Here’s how we are embedding learner agency
at our school...

We are strengthening learner agency by:

Ensuring students are active participants in their learning.
Supporting students to construct success criteria, helping
them understand what success looks like and how to
achieve it.
Providing ongoing feedback, so students can make
meaningful improvements.
Encouraging critical reflection, where students evaluate
their progress and set new learning goals.
Embedding agency in literacy and numeracy, ensuring
students have the skills and confidence to apply their
learning across all subjects.

Amplifying learner agency across our school

Our goal is to embed and amplify learner agency in every
classroom, so students are active participants. By making
learner agency central to literacy, numeracy, and all learning
areas, we are ensuring students become agents of agency -
independent thinkers who take responsibility for their
education and future success.

One of the strategies I shared with others at the conference
was our weekly ‘Lunch with the Leaders’ where randomly
drawn students meet with Julie Dunn and myself and share
what they are doing in class. We ask them three questions:

What have you been learning?
How and why are you learning it?
How do you know you are successful?

This meeting provides us with valuable insights into the
teaching and learning program for the classroom teacher and
us as Leaders. We can identify how students perceive
themselves as learners and how they are tracking
themselves against the learning in the classroom. 

How can parents and caregivers support
learner agency?
You can play a key role in reinforcing this work at home by:

Encouraging your child to set and track personal
learning goals.
Providing opportunities for them to make choices and
solve problems independently.
Celebrating their effort and persistence, not just results.
Engaging in conversations about their learning and how
they can improve.

Together, we can create a culture of agency where
students feel empowered, capable, and ready for the future.

Principal’s Desk - cont.

Melanie Jones, Principal   

Frozen OJ and slushies will be available from the canteen all week

https://willungaps.sa.edu.au/calendar/


Year 5/6 Aquatics 

On Wednesday 26 February, the Year 5 and 6 students
had a fantastic day at Port Noarlunga Beach. The Year
5s learned important rescue techniques, practising
their skills in the water. The Year 6s took part in a
range of water activities, working together in groups
and building their confidence in the water. The weather
was beautiful and all students had a great time.
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Reception Students

The Reception classes have
been enjoying lots of new
learning and settling into
new routines. We have
particularly enjoyed
exploring the school CARE
values through fine motor
craft activities.  
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The Nurture Room is
open every recess for
Year 2-6 students. 

If your child could use a
little downtime or a
quite place to recharge,
this is a welcoming
space where they can
come and engage in
fun activities.  

MONDAY
Interoception Yoga Club 
Lunch time In the Nurture Room

LUNCH TIME CLUBS

TUESDAY
Games Club

Lunch time In the Nurture Room

FRIDAY
Play Dough Club

Lunch time In the Breakfast Room

THURSDAY
Craft Club

Lunch time In the Breakfast Room

Want to learn about the Zones of Regulation?
Would you like to hear more about other school
programs and the ways in which we support and
nurture student wellbeing at our school? You’re
invited to join me for a cuppa and a biscuit at the
Parent & Carers Connection Group.

This is an informal opportunity to connect,
share, and feel more confident in your child’s
school experience. Sessions will be happening
monthly, the next one will be on Monday April
7th in the Nurture Room 9-10am.

Parents, did
you know?

Student Wellbeing Officer - Wendy Graham

Looking for support with your
child’s school journey?  

All students welcome!
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School Card
The School Card Scheme is available for families needing financial assistance. Eligibility is not dependent on
any member of the family receiving Centrelink benefits. Click here to complete your application online or
see the Finance Office for a form.

Please complete School Card applications ASAP
The eligibility criteria for the 2025 School Card Scheme is based on the applicant’s combined family gross
income for the 2023/2024 financial year, being within the School Card limits which are listed below.

**FAMILIES NEED TO APPLY EACH YEAR**

Finance News

The Materials & Services charges for 2025 have been approved and set by Governing Council at $400.00 This
includes an incursion cost of $40. A Tax Invoice (and statement) relating to Material & Services Charges for this
school year, has been emailed. Please advise if you have not received the invoice/s. A $200 rebate has been
applied. Thank you to the many parents/caregivers who have made contact, applied for school card and/or
made payment. It is appreciated. 

Payment or arrangements for payment or school card application need to be received by Friday 11th April
2025. Payment can be made via QKR, Direct Credit, EFTPOS, Centrepay or Cash. Any queries please contact
Lindsey Darby in the office on 8556 2234 or email lindsey.darby478@schools.sa.edu.au 

2025 Material & Services Charges

by LINDSEY DARBY, Business Manager 

IMPORTANT: The deadline for School Card
applications is Friday, 11th April 2025. If you
anticipate difficulty meeting this deadline,
please contact the Finance Office as soon
as possible to discuss your options. 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme%20https:/online.forms.sa.edu.au/content/forms/af/public/application-for-school-card.htm
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